Clir Frank Mahon Report May 2025

Dear Councillor,

It has been a challenging year for Buckinghamshire Council, Parish Councils and residents to say the least.

Planning applications are a high priority especially Solar and BESS in our community and everything else that is coming
down the line.

We continue to hold EWR, HS2 and the MOJ to account.

One of Buckinghamshire Councils priority last year was to bring child care in-house and to date they have purchased six
care homes, the latest in Steeple Claydon which consists of a six-bed house which will accommodate four children with
twenty-four-hour care.

We have and will continue to work closely with Helping Hands to provide support for our residents who are
experiencing financial challenges during this cost-of-living crisis.

Over the last twelve months Buckinghamshire Council has repaired over 500,000 potholes and we will continue to push
our LAT's and Buckinghamshire Highways to continue to repair the roads and footpaths in our ward.

As we move forward, the new Council will be taking shape over the coming months and we will keep you informed of
new developments.

One key change that took place before the elections was a restructure of our local Community Boards. In an effort to
streamline and create better cost efficiencies we have reduced the number of boards from sixteen to eight. The new
board for our area is the North-West Buckinghamshire Community Board.

The way the boards work will remain as before. They bring the council, groups, organisations and local people together.
Their aim is to look at local issues and find ways of improving them together and anyone interested can get involved. To
make contact with our local board email: northbuckscb@buckinghamshire.gov.uk

Clirs Patrick Fealey and Frank Mahon
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